Walden Woods 

  Village Council Meeting                              
July 20, 2009

Present:  Bob Ellis, Warren Johnson, Gail Twarkins
Call to Order
Chairman Warren Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the June 15, 2009 meeting were approved as corrected.
Financial Report
Warren Johnson reported that Elite will supply a more current financial report to the Village Board.  The report will be current through the end of the previous month. This will facilitate making more prudent decisions regarding expenditures. In order to complete some projects, as well as settling the expense appropriation, he suggested we postpone the remaining phase of the tree project ($10,500).
Old Business

Status of allocation of expenses between the Conservancy and the Councils
1. Woodmoor Council is resisting the establishment of a Woodmoor Council area that includes any property beyond the lot boundaries of the 54 Woodmoor units

2. Woodmoor Council is resisting the establishment of a separate council budget.

3. The Duplex and Town home Councils favor using the existing tree line as the outer limit of their respective council area costs responsibility rather than more easily defined lines that would include some responsibility for the cost of tree maintenance.

Warren Johnson presented the following resolution:  I move that the Village Board withdraw all previous tentative offers to establish a Village Council area and that the Village Council adopt the following principals to be applied in subsequent negotiations with the Conservancy and other Councils:
1. The Village Council favors a uniform rule for landscaping expenses along Walden Meadow Road and Lochview Road that either treats all the area on either side of Walden Meadow Road for a twenty foot distance set back from the Town property lines as exclusive Conservancy expenses, or a uniform rule that establishes reasonable council area lines extending to Walden Meadow Road for all councils, including Woodmoor Council, and requires each council to pay expenses within it’s respective council area.

2. Expenses for maintaining the columns that originally contained plaques inscribed “WOODMOOR”, the walkway and adjoining landscaping between Thoreau Circle and Pierce Boulevard, and the landscaping within the circle formed by the pavement of Thoreau Circle are Woodmoor Council expenses and not Conservancy Expenses.

3. If the tree line is to define the council area for any other council, the tree line shall be the council area boundary for the Village Council area.

The above was unanimously approved, and will be presented to the Conservancy Board or the sub-committee.
Driveway resurfacing-The Board members have inspected the driveways that require resurfacing. Elite has supplied only one quote to date. We are awaiting two more quotes before taking action.

D. Muska’s landscaping request-Warren Johnson presented the following resolution:  I move we direct Elite to secure three estimates for removal of the pine tree between the units of 338 and 334 Mercer Lane and that the Clerk notify the chair of the Standards Committee and the Building and Grounds Committees of the Village Board’s intention to proceed with the removal unless either committee notifies the Village Board of objections to the removal. This was unanimously approved.
New Business
Damaged stone walls at Knollwood North and Sagewood Lane-Elite has supplied a proposal from ND Masonry, LLC for stone wall work and is in the process of securing two more estimates.  The estimate for this damaged wall containing 11 mailboxes is $2,920.  The recent damage to this wall requires that it be moved to the top of the priority list.  Next priority is the wall with 9 mailboxes at 106 Knollwood South ($1,860). Should be able to do two more Knollwood South walls this year.
K. Macilvane’s request for landscaping-the board inspected the landscaping needed at both 515 Hawthorne and 147 Pierce. Warren Johnson presented the following resolution:  I move that we appropriate the sum of $1,457.50 and authorize Russo Lawn and Landscape, Inc. to proceed with its proposal of 5/21/09 for bush removal and lawn replacement in the vicinity of 515 Hawthorne and 147 Pierce.  This was unanimously approved.
Homeowners’ Forum

Ruth Casagrande of Hawthorne Lane reported that her pavers have been repaired.
Dottie Stein of Knollwood So. reported that the sprinklers do not appear to be working. It was suggested that she report it to Elite.
S. Atwater of Primrose Lane reported that three street lights opposite the entrance to Knollwood have remained on during the day. The Town will be notified by G. Twarkins. At the same time, she will remind them of the sidewalk on Hawthorne lane that needs repair.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Village Council will be held on Monday, August 17, 2009
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Clerk
Approved

Warren Johnson, Chairman
